
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
June, 2019 
 
Dear Friends of Ixchel Museum: 
 
Thank you for your support of our efforts.  Clearly our core donors continue to give, and to 
do so generously; we remain grateful and appreciative.  But this time, we are also calling 
out our 2018 New Donors; you are numerous, and we are thrilled.  I was especially pleased 
to see specific donations for our key initiatives.  A brief status report on them: 
 
NEXT-GENERATION CATALOGUING  
We are still in the process of software vendor selection – making sure the winner is not only 
appropriately skilled, but also has the right “karma” to work well and closely with the 
Museum staff.  While the evaluation continues, the Museum put forth a proposal to move 
out on just the photographic aspect.  Regardless of the classification system chosen, digital 
photos of the collection are imperative, and there is a backlog of textiles waiting.  We 
funded this project in March, and are delighted that progress will start immediately. 
 
SAN JOSE EXHIBIT JULY 2019 
Our exhibit team and the SJMQT staff continue work on various fronts – mostly notably the 
gallery textile layout which Ray Senuk and Abby Sue Fisher presented at our annual 
meeting.  It promises to be spectacular!  In September, we will be able to dovetail with the 
free Smithsonian Museum Day and provide special programming during Hispanic Heritage 
month.  We hope those of you in the geography will come to the opening events – send us 
your email to keep in touch.  Use the enclosed “postcard” as a reminder, or send it to a 
friend in the Bay Area.  Regardless of date, you can visit an emerging arts area, with the 
Works Gallery and the Movimiento de Arte y Cultura Latino Americana (MACLA) right 
nearby.  (You’ll also find funky restaurants as well as a high-end Westin in a renovated 
landmark hotel.)  Contributions directed to this project have already enabled a publication 
and a weaver for Community Day events.  Come enjoy our work in person!    
 
Thank you for your notes, your praise of our work on behalf of Mayan textiles, and your 
financial support.  Happy summer,  
 
 
 
    
 
Ana-María V. Zaugg 
President, Friends of the Ixchel Museum                          Visit ixchelfriends.org 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
Fall 2020 
 
Dear Friends of Ixchel Museum: 
 
You all are amazing!  Much to our delight, your donations have been coming in – including 
some first-time donors and even increases.  It means a great deal to the Museo Ixchel to 
continue their work, even as tourism is no longer a factor.  Please keep it up. 
 
Speaking of which, those of you turning the corner to age 71/72 have probably been made 
aware of the need to make Required Minimum Distributions from your IRA’s.  For those with 
funds surplus to needs, this might be a good time to consult with financial advisors about 
how to donate directly to charities, which can be tax-efficient.  
 
As you can imagine, the Museum continues to execute a “pivot” to on-line 
communications…curator/specialist lectures and conferences, a vibrant and changing 
Facebook page, a revamped website, etc.   But there has also been broader creativity: 

n They have run hands-on workshops.  How?  They limit registration and assemble the 
“kits” to be used and distribute them to the registrants at home.  Then the on-line 
workshop guides them through the exercise. 

n They are working to adjust the museum store.  Guatemalans can order on-line, and 
the offerings are being altered to appeal to the local market, rather than to tourists. 

 
We have also evolved the way we, the Friends, work to select and fund the Museum 
projects. At our annual meeting we approved some projects “in concept” and assigned 
board member as partners to flesh them out.  Thus they would be ready when pandemic 
constraints eased and they could get going right away.   
 
We continue to work on our next exhibit site…and we really appreciate the suggestions that 
some of you made. We’re following up on a couple and hope to land some late 2021 action 
on the traveling exhibit front. 
 
Stay safe, and meanwhile, enjoy our suggestion in the attached bulletin on how to use your 
home-bound time.   Regards to all, and again – many thanks for your continued support. 
 
 
 
Ana-María V. Zaugg 
President, Friends of the Ixchel Museum                               

15 Roszel Road
Suite 10
Princeton, NJ  
08540 USA
foiminfo@gmail.com


